Dynamics Working Group

November 12, 2002 Report to ROS

· The study report on "Utilizing High-Set Load Shedding Schemes to Provide Responsive Reserve Services." (new title) is attached.  A section called “Additional Considerations” has replaced the “Recommendations” section.  The Executive Summary has been expanded to refer to the modeling assumptions we made.  I will be asking for approval of the report, for submission to TAC.  Lee Westbrook will present the ROS recommendations based on the study separately.

· The DWG is beginning work on updating the dynamics data to correspond with the SSWG's Data Set B cases being posted this week.

· We are working on setting up a meeting for mid-December to work on recommendations from the Small Signal Stability Analysis study, and updates to the DWG procedure manual.  An issue has arisen concerning the confidentiality of dynamics data used for setting Power System Stabilizers (PSS’s).  The DWG will be discussing responsibilities for setting PSS’s and, it is possible that we may recommend that the dynamics data be made public.  Recommendations for implementing dynamic testing of generator AVR’s, governors, and PSS’s will also likely come from the study.
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